
Mid-County Volunteer Rescue Squad 

Minutes of Meeting General Membership 

10 January 2018 

 

President: Jamie Packett brought meeting to order 1931.  Jamie 

thanked everyone for attending tonight.  He stressed having a 

transparent squad, without rumors, having trust for each other 

and hopes we can work together as a team in the coming year. 

Treasurer Jeanne Widenmyer:  End of year in the black with 

$406,187.15. Spent this month $4,885.26 and income of $4,307.00.  

Membership moved it to audit. 

1st. Lt. Phil Shahan: Captain’s report read to membership by 

President as follows:  Thank you everyone for running calls this 

past month. 

Good job to EMTs on reports, noticed a 100% on reporting vitals 

and GCS scores on trauma patients on quarterly validation report 

from the state. 

After calls, please be sure to check to make sure the Lifepak is 

plugged in. It was found the other day to be unplugged with 

almost dead batteries on a call.    

 

2.nd Lt. Robert Hundley No report 

Vehicle Officer:  Charles Howard: Unit 44 was recalled for a 

repair which has been taken care of.  

Reminded everyone to be sure when exiting from the door of Unit 

44 that the step is extended.  

Unit has handled very good in the inclement weather. 

Captain Melvin Cockrell:  Welcome to 2018. I am here for Mid-

County, contact info is, text message is the best 724-0503. 

Date for building clean up, 3 Feb. 0900.   

Ice machine needs service. When using be sure to use the hand 

scoop.  

An Infection Control Officer is needed. 

A Comment Box will be made available soon for anyone that may 

feel uncomfortable discussing a problem with an officer.  The 



Member at Large: Valerie Barton is also available to confer 

with.  Comment Box will be locked and confidential. 

VP Garfield Parker:  We are alive and well.  Garfield wants to 

actively go after new members with incentives like paying for 

training in exchange for service to the squad. Any ideas, 

concerns to be up front would like to see ideas, new members, 

sort out members we do have. We need active help. 

New Business:  James Webb, Roster is out, 8 calls.  139 for the 

year.  Fill out the call sheet for any activities so you can 

receive credit. 

Secretary Madge Rollins some money be set aside in the coming 

year to purchase updated CPR manikins.  

Joe Schlatter will be doing a check list for Unit 44, Friday 12th  

at 10:00. Get it ready for inspection. 

Joe also suggested to crews when moving a patient to the 

hospital or an evac flight to check for false teeth, hearing 

aids etc. with family to include personnel items are with them.  

Could save a lot of time and worry. 

Captain:  When attending an accident don’t hesitate to ask 

patient if they have any weapons on them. 

Member at Large:  Valerie Barton:  She received good feed-back 

from the December dinner party at Indian Creek.  If we are in 

agreement this coming year, would like to get it settle earlier 

so arrangements can be made so we can get the date we want and 

can be planned on.   

New Business:  Rebekah Haynie was asked if she would do follow 

up with patients and be our Public Relations point of contact.  

She said she would with help.   

Abbey Kiss was introduced as an incoming new member when all the 

paper works is completed.  She is a senior at NHS and EMT. 

Howard Fones request we purchase a Reed people mover. 

Jeanne Widenmyer made motion to adjourn at 2013 

Seconded by Valerie Barton 

 

Respectfully submitted by  

Secretary Madge Rollins 


